
As reported in GSBC Update #11 the Essential 
Services Agreement (ESA) Umpire Deb 
Howes ruled that AUPE members working 
for the government could cross their 
own picket line during a strike or lockout. 
AUPE members completely disagree with 
this ruling, and to have it written into our 
Essential Services Agreement is totally 
unacceptable. Unfortunately, formal 
mediation cannot take place until an ESA 
agreement is in place.

The Labour Board Commissioner is reviewing 
our appeal on Nov. 21. We expect them to 
schedule a meeting with us after they review 
our appeal. They will then give your team 
and the government a timeline for us to 
share evidence and arguments that support 
our positions. The Commissioner will make a 
decision on our appeal after reviewing these 
submissions.

GOA Bargaining telephone town halls – 
Dec. 10 and 11

All members working for the Government 
of Alberta are invited to join us for critical 
conversations about bargaining. 
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GSBC UPDATE #12:

GOA Bargaining Town Halls
Join us December 10 & 11,  
Noon and 6:00 pm each day

AUPE NEGOTIATING TEAM –  
GOA GOVERNMENT SERVICES 
BARGAINING COMMITTEE (GSBC)
Local 001 
Kathleen Buss GSBC Representative
quilterbuss@gmail.com

Local 002
Lorraine Ellis GSBC Representative 
lorraine.ellis@shaw.ca   

Local 003
Dax Lydiard GSBC Representative
003bargaining@gmail.com

Local 004
Bowman Pringle GSBC Representative
bowman.pringle@gmail.com   

Local 005
Jeffrey Bleach GSBC Representative
Bargaininglocal005@aupe.org

Local 006
Rob Poggemiller GSBC Representative
poggrobe@hotmail.com

Local 009
Russell Clark GSBC Representative
russell.clark@shaw.ca

Local 012
Richard Hansen GSBC Representative
chairlocal012@aupe.ca

AUPE RESOURCE STAFF
James Mitchell Negotiations
j.mitchell@aupe.org

C2440

GOA Bargaining telephone town halls

Tuesday, December 10
12 noon and 6:00 pm

Wednesday, December 11
12 noon and 6:00 pm

If you miss our call or need to join the town 
halls late, you can join by going to aupe.org 
and clicking the town hall link. 

Your negotiating team will answer your 
questions and discuss the current state of 
negotiations with the government during 
these town halls. You are welcome to join as 
many town halls as you like.

Join us to help fight for wages and benefits 
you deserve. We must show the government 
that we are united and determined to win 
this fight.

If you have any questions, please contact a 
member of your GSBC.

https://www.aupe.org/

